
RHS Booster Club Meeting Minutes 
June 20, 2016 

Officers Attendance: 
Kris Denevan   President 
Collin Moriarty          Vice President  Judy Aldrich  Secretary 
Brad Brown   Treasurer     Casey Meile     Activities Director 
    
Activity Attendance: 

Activity Representative Name 
The attendance sign in sheets must have been picked up inadvertently by someone.  It is 
not available this month.  Please email it to me, if you have it. 
   

Meeting called to order by Kris Denevan 
 
May minutes were reviewed and approved. 
 
Treasurer’s report- Brad Brown  

 Report is as follows and it was noted that June is the last month of our fiscal year.   Also 
following is the budget for 2016 by calendar year.

 
 
 
 



 
Principal Report –Not available 
 
Activities Director report- Casey Meile  

 He thanked everyone involved in the President’s Bowl 5K turnout and being rewarded the 
golden shoe trophy  

 Noted a play, called “Rumbo” was going to be held June 23, 24, 25  
 

Old Business – Kris Denevan 
 Went over the giveaway results winners and the cost.  The winner was the charger tin, but due 

to cost, it will be eliminated.  The flash drive was second and the cost is also a bit high for a 
giveaway.  So, the foam finger is $1.85 for 250 and sunglasses are $1.44 for 200 or $1.11 for 
300.  So, we will be pursuing the latter. 

 The 5K Committee reported it was the second year to win the Golden Shoe Trophy for the most 
participation.  There were 190 total participants and RHS had 75 of the total.  The trophy was 
presented at the booster meeting.  The student winners of the 4-$25 gift cards for participating 
were:  
1. Jessalyn Ketcham 
2. Aaron Staples 
3.  Mattie Reesman 
4.  Rylee Boyd 



The team with the most Rider Pride was the volleyball team.  They get an extra $100 in their 
booster account.  The team with the most representation is the Girls Cross Country team, who 
also receive an extra $100 in their booster account.   
 
Falls Park is under construction next year, so the committee is looking for a new location. 

 
 
New Business: 
 
President’s Bowl – Rich Brenneman 

 July is the beginning of the ticket and volunteer phase.  So, they will be deciding what groups are 
assigned to the activities that help bring the President’s Bowl all together.  Notices will be going 
to Coaches and Activity Representatives. 

 Coca Cola is still providing .25 cents to President’s Bowl for any case of Powerade bought at 
Fareway. 
 

Spirit Committee –Collin Moriarty 

 They are working on getting the dates for each Meet the Riders activity and adding a new event 
called “All-In”. 

 Information will be posted in the elementary and middle schools way ahead of time to announce 
activities being hosted.  

 “All-In” events are an attempt to have RHS students go to at least 1 activity and placing posters 
announcing the activity in the high school.  There will be giveaways at the All In events. 

 Scheduling activities at football and basketball half time to keep students engage.  A Student 
Committee is being formed to ensure we get the ideas from students and get their involvement 
on promotion.  Students will help make it a success and get the word out with the social media 
connections. 

 A golf and volleyball tournament were mentioned as potential fundraisers.  If interested in 
helping organize, please contact Kris Denevan at 321-2281. 

 
Communication Committee – Kris Denevan for Corinne Lee 

 We have 221 Facebook followers (up from 182) and 480 (up from 423) Twitter Followers 

 Please send any photos or announcements about your activity to Corinne Lee at 605-310-1295 

 Goals for the summer – retweet topics about student accomplishments, advertise summer plan 
and fundraising opportunities. 

 
Membership Committee – Lisa Schultz 

 Membership form will be put on website and hoping to be able to complete form and submit it 
online, as well as with payment. 



 At Fall Sports Night, July 26, need volunteers – see or email Lisa, if you are able to help at 212-
8355 or pals2@sio.midco.net  

 Considering doing driveway stencils and people were interested in it, but would like to just 
have the RR logo.  A few people have done it before, so they were going to meet afterwards to 
further discussing moving forward with that.  Volleyball raised $350 doing it and band has done it 
before.  Someone mentioned seeing Mr. Jastram or connecting with CTE and maybe using a laser 
metal cutter rather than wood. 

 Like last year, rusty metal RHS yard signs will be sold again at Fall Sports Night with a portion of 
the proceeds going to the Booster Club. 

 Other ideas mentioned were a mailbox wrap and Kris was going to check with CF Promo  
 
Social Committee – Carrie West 

 Looking for volunteers to help and two members come forward immediately 

 Monthly gatherings will be organized where any RHS fan could gather, possibly Shenanigans or 
Referee each month 

 Expect a report next month 
 
Strategic Plan – Kris Denevan 

 In July, Kris is going to provide orientation on what to do as a Booster parent 
 
New Incentive for Booster Meeting attendees: each person attending puts their name in for a 
drawing for a $25 gift card to the school store-June’s winner was Christy Dembele. 
 
Important dates: 
Fall Sports Night- Tuesday, July 26th  
Rider Charge Day is Wednesday, August 24 
 
Coach/Advisor Reports: 
Please use electronic form found on the RHS Booster Web Site to submit activity updates 
 Band- Kristi Irsfeld 
 First, we want to acknowledge what an honor it was to be recognized during the South Dakota Sports 

awards as the South Dakota competitive cheer team of the year.  Coaches Nissen and Meyerhoff were 

able to accept the award on behalf of the team and meet Peyton Manning.  RHS was the first 

competitive cheer team to be repeat state champions. 

 The competitive cheer team coaches and athletes are excited for their upcoming season and again 

defending their State Champion Title. We have put together a great team as the season officially starts 

August 1!   

 Many team members are doing Power and then we also have some team building days to help cheer on 

5k's and the MS Walk.  Many will also be attending the UCA cheer camp on behalf of Roosevelt next 

month in Wisconsin Dells. Many took part in a cookie dough fundraiser to help towards the expense of 

camp.     

 Our first two competitions are underway even before school starts!  We are excited to have the support 

of RHS and Boosters as we compete in another season!  

 

 Baseball- Judy Aldrich 
 Varsity finished 15-9, region champs, state tournament appearance 

 JV finished 10-9 

 Freshman/Sophomore finished 13-8-1 

 
 Basketball Boys – Carrie West 
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 The boys have started summer open gym and Power sessions.  Dates and times can be found on the 

website rhsriderboysbasketball.com. 

 We also have communications set up on the Remind App https://www.remind.com/join/rhsparentc. 

 Boyôs basketball has had one team camp at Augustana the weekend of June 10-11.  We had 3 teams 

participating in the camp.  Next up is a team camp at SDSU on June 25.  We will have 3 teams 

participating there as well.  We are looking for Parent Volunteer Drivers to transport players to and from 

the SDSU camp in Brookings on June 25.  Sign-up can be found on the website.  

 RHS Jr Rider Basketball Camp is June 20-22 from 8:00-11:00 am and RHS HS Camp is June 20-23 from 

5:00-7:00 pm.  Players are encouraged to help out with the Jr Rider camp if they are available.  

 We are also participating in the Pentagon Summer Jam League.  We have a Varsity and a J/V team 

participating.  Each team plays 2 games per night on Tuesdays beginning June 14 through July 26. 

 Boys Basketball has another fundraiser coming up on Monday, July 11 with clean-up at the Pentagon.  

We do need both parents and players to sign-up to help out.   The sign-up is also on the 

rhsriderboysbasketball.com website.  

 The winter calendar will be posted on the website and available to view.  The Boys Basketball Potluck 

Banquet is set for Monday, Dec 5 at 7:00 following a scrimmage from approximately 5:30-7;00.  The 

banquet comes after the completion of tryouts and will be when the teams and coaches are announced 

for the 2016-17 basketball season. 

 Basketball Girls- Ron Waltman   
 The girls had their summer basketball camp with over 100 participants the second week of June. They 

are participating in a team camp at USD June 20-21st.  They also are playing Wednesday nights in the 

summer jam league at the Pentagon.  

 Girls are bust doing POWER program and open gym.  They are playing in Summer Jam out at the 

Sanford Pentagon on Wednesday nights. 

 
 Bowling – Tina Lippert / Valerie Ronning 

 
 Cheer Sideline – Michelle Krier 
 The link on the booster site is not working for Cheer - Sideline.  Can that please be changed to:  

http://www.ridercheer.com/ 

 We have otherwise had tryouts and formed our sideline teams.  We cheered on runners at the 

President's Bowl 5k and plan on cheering runners through another 5k event and the MS Walk.   

 Football sideline is first, but all varsity teams will have some practices together over the summer as we 

prepare for the President's Bowl. 

 
 Chorus- Mike Brenna 

 
 Competitive Cheer- Michelle Krier 
 First, we want to acknowledge what an honor it was to be recognized during the South Dakota Sports 

awards as the South Dakota competitive cheer team of the year.  Coaches Nissen and Meyerhoff were 

able to accept the award on behalf of the team and meet Peyton Manning.  RHS was the first 

competitive cheer team to be repeat state champions. 

 The competitive cheer team coaches and athletes are excited for their upcoming season and again 

defending their State Champion Title. We have put together a great team as the season officially starts 

August 1!   

 Many team members are doing Power and then we also have some team building days to help cheer on 

5k's and the MS Walk.  Many will also be attending the UCA cheer camp on behalf of Roosevelt next 

month in Wisconsin Dells. Many took part in a cookie dough fundraiser to help towards the expense of 

camp.     

 Our first two competitions are underway even before school starts!  We are excited to have the support 

of RHS and Boosters as we compete in another season!  

 
 Competitive Dance- Michelle Krier 
 Teddy's dance is performance dance that gets underway following our competitive season.  Competitive 

Cheer is over towards the end of October and then we will again have tryouts and form teams for RHS 

Teddy's performance dance. We mostly perform at the boys and girls basketball games. 
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 We have put together a great team of dancers as we get ready for the official season start in August.  

We already start choreography this weekend as there are 4 categories of dance and routines, kick, 

pom, jazz, and hip hop.  There is a lot to learn and remember. 

 We have enjoyed team bonding with a fundraiser together and team workouts.  Many will be attending 

the UDA dance camp next month as well.  The team members otherwise continue with summer 

technique classes. 

 Starting Aug 1 we will be practicing on a Mon-Fri daily schedule as we prepare for the season.  Our first 

two competitions are underway even before school starts!  We are excited to have the support of RHS 

and Boosters as we compete in another season!  

 

 

 Cross Country- Lori Bierwagen   
 Even though XC is not in season, there is open running and Sanford Power in the mornings. 

 This week Running Camp is being held in the evenings. 

 
 Debate- Collin Moriarty 
 The debate team's "Spring into Summer" raffle wrapped up at the end of May and raised over $1200 for 

the team! 

 We also just got back from nationals where we competed in a new event called Worlds schools debate. 

The event attracted competitors from all over the nation as well as competitors from all over the world, 

from Mexico to Belgium to Tanzania. The worlds team was also able to improve its performance from 

last year to a respectable 3-3 record. 

 

 Drama –  Collin Moriarty 
 Summer Play: "Rumbo" - 33 students involved!  June 23rd and 24th 7pm and June 24 and 25th 1 pm  

 
 Football- Rich Brenneman   

 
 Golf Boys- Kim Erickson   
 The boys golf team had their team golf camp on June 13-14 although the first day was rained out. The 

team will have a new coach next year as Coach Lanham has accepted a position outside the district. 

Thank you Coach Lanham for the many great years leading the team. All the boys are encouraged to 

golf as much as they can to prepare for the season which is just a month and a half away.  

 
 Golf Girls – Ron Waltman  
 The girls finished up one of their best seasons with a 7th place finish at the state tournament in 

Mitchell. McKayla Poppens lead the team with a 4th place finish overall.  The team had a good year as 

all varsity players scored their personal best at some point in the year. The team improved their placing 

in every tournament. They celebrated the season with a year banquet at the Poppens residence. They 

are looking forward to next year already.  

 
 Gymnastics- Lori Warne  
 The Gymnastics team is finishing up two weeks of camp for kids ages 5 - 18. We had over 90 total 

gymnasts at camp!  The campers all worked hard and had lots of fun! 
 

 Oral Interpretation – Virginia Colgan 
 
 Orchestra- Collin Moriarty 

 
 Quiz Bowl – Erica Fersdahl 

 
 Renaissance – Erica Fersdahl 

 
 Soccer Boys– Christine Hupke 

 



 Soccer Girls -  Laura Hallauer    
 Open fields have started and the turnout for the first week was great!  We have several girls in the 

Sanford Power program and the feedback from the first two weeks was that the girls will definitely 
be stronger athletes by the end of the summer by participating in the program. All are excited for 
the fall and ready to work this summer to get prepared for that 
 

 Softball- Chris Koltz – Nothing to report 
 

   Student Council- Michele Jensen 
 
 Tennis Boys- off season 

 
 Tennis Girls- Amber Sundvold – Out of Season 

 
 Theater – Becky Hanzen 

 
 Track – Lori Bierwagen 

 
 Volleyball- Kathy Ragels – Out of Season  

 
 Wrestling- Lisa Lohr – Out of Season 
 

Adjourn 
 

Future Meetings: 

 July 18 
 August 15 
 September 19 

 
Respectfully submitted by Judy Aldrich 
 
(see below – NEED YOUR HELP- if interested, please reach out to Rich Brenneman at 
brenneman@sio.midco.net) 
 

Need President’s Bowl VOLUNTEERS 
 

 Sponsorship: Identify and solicit sponsors for the Presidents Bowl activities 
 Game Day Activities/Presentations:  Game day logistics and events for the football 

game 
 Programs:  Lead the design and layout of the programs of the events and head up the 

distribution of the programs for the specified events 
 SF Education Foundation Raffle:  Work with the SF Education Foundation to sell raffle 

tickets during the football game 
 Volunteer Coordinator:  Identify and organize event day volunteers 
 5K Run/Walk:  Orgranize/conduct the annual 5K run/walk event 
 Burger King:  Organize/conduct the whopper feed during the football game 
 Parking Lot Clean Up/Security:  Post event parking lot cleanup and physical and 

premises security on event day 
 Ticket Sales:  Promotion and sales of tickets for the football game 
 Basketball Tournament:  Organize/conduct the basketball tournament 
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 Media Committee:  Promotion of the Presidents Bowl events an entirety

 



 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  


